ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION

Richard E. Dunn, Director

Land Protection Branch

2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive Suite 1054, East Tower Atlanta, Georgia 30334 404-657-8600

December 17, 2018

EKG, LLC Rheem Manufacturing Company c/o Ms. Hollister Hill Troutman Sanders, LLP 600 Peachtree Street, NE, Suite 5200 Atlanta, Georgia 30305

Subject: Voluntary Remediation Plan Status Update

139 Brampton Road (former Rheem Manufacturing) HSI 10208

Savannah, Chatham County, Georgia

Tax Parcel ID#1-0720-01-002

Dear Ms. Hill:

The Georgia Environmental Protection Division (EPD) has reviewed the Rheem Manufacturing letter entitled Voluntary Remediation Plan Status Update, received on November 2, 2018. The letter describes delays in establishing an off-site access agreement with Norfolk Southern and requests an extension to complete field work and submit a revised compliance status report (CSR). The extension is hereby granted.

The Voluntary Remediation Plan Status Update indicated that additional soil and groundwater sampling will be conducted on the Norfolk Southern Property. Please note that the EPD comment letter dated April 18, 2018 requested the collection of additional soil samples on the Norfolk Southern property. However, EPD did not request the collection of additional groundwater samples on the Norfolk Southern property and does not anticipate the receipt of this data in the next VRP submittal. Please submit the next VRP submittal by April 18, 2019.

If you have any questions, please contact Michael Smilley at 404-463-0530.

Sincerely,

David Hayes Unit Coordinator

Response and Remediation Program

c: Mr. Scott Bates, Rheem Manufacturing Company (via email)

Mr. Dwight Feemster, Duffy & Feemster, LLC (via email)

Mr. Charles Ferry, Wood E&IS, Inc. (via email)

File: 242-0195 (VRP)